

November 30, 2022

Dear Germantown Parents and Community Members,

We hope you enjoyed spending valuable time with family and friends during the Thanksgiving break. December is filled with eventful activities that will display the talents of the Germantown School District students. Winter concerts will be held in our new auditorium, the Elementary concert will be held on Thursday, December 15<sup>th</sup> and the Secondary concert will be held on Tuesday, December 20<sup>th</sup>. Both concerts will begin at 7:00 p.m.

Congratulations to the Junior Drama Club and their amazing performance of The Beauty and the Beast Junior. The performers did an outstanding job and provided our community with great entertainment. Special thank you to Mrs. Brannen and Ms. Raftery for organizing and preparing our students for this performance. It was delightful to see the multitude of talented students we have in our district.

Thank you to those that came out to support the Faculty vs. Staff basketball game. We raised almost \$1000 that will go back to the community through the Giving Tree.

The fall sports banquet was also a highlight in November. We had almost every student-athlete and their families join us for a pizza dinner and an award ceremony in the auditorium. Winter sports are currently up and running. Great to see so many students trying out to make the winter athletic teams.

It is that time of year when the weather can be unpredictable with snow and ice. All parents will receive a phone call and text if there is a decision to delay, close, or dismiss early. In addition, we will provide updates on our website, Facebook page, and local news outlets. The priority is to ensure the safety of our students and staff and determinations will be made in their best interest.

Here are some important dates for the upcoming month:

December 2 – Picture Retakes

December 14 – BOE Meeting 6:30 p.m.

December 15 – Elementary Winter Concert 7:00 p.m.

December 20 – Secondary Winter Concert 7:00 p.m.

December 23-January 2 - Holiday Recess (No School)

7

Benjamin Bragg

Superintendent of Schools

bbragg@germantowncsd.org

518-537-6281